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plans of work for exploration 
 

 

  Note by the secretariat 
 

 

1. At its meetings in February and March 2016, the Legal and Technical 

Commission will be required, under item 5 of the provisional agenda, to select 

candidates for training programmes offered by three contractors pursuant to their 

contracts for exploration.  

2. In accordance with its exploration contract for polymetallic nodules, Global 

Sea Mineral Resources NV is offering one fellowship for a two -year programme of 

study for a Master’s degree in marine and lacustrine science and management, to 

begin in September 2016. 

3. In accordance with its exploration contract for cobalt -rich ferromanganese 

crusts, the China Ocean Mineral Resources Research and Development Association 

will provide five at-sea training places from July to September 2016.  

4. In accordance with its exploration contract for cobalt -rich ferromanganese 

crusts, the Japan Oil, Gas and Metals National Corporation will provide five at -sea 

training places in May and June 2016. 

5. Details of all three training programmes have been duly advertised and 

notified to members of the Authority. The detailed relevant information can be 

found on the website of the Authority and will also be made available to the 

Commission during its meeting. The secretariat will compile a summary of 

applications received, and this will also be provided to the Commission in due 

course. 

6. The Commission is invited to select duly qualified candidates and alternates 

from developing States for the above training programmes.  

7. On 8 February 2016, the Institut français de recherche pour l ’exploitation de la 

mer (Ifremer) submitted a proposal to provide five internships at a summer school 

workshop on the taxonomy of meiofauna and macrofauna to be held in Brest, 

France, from 27 June to 1 July 2016, in the context of its exploration contract for 
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polymetallic nodules. In view of the schedule of meetings of the Commission, the 

secretariat has announced the training opportunity online. It is proposed that the 

Commission use the streamlined trainee selection process agreed upon in 2014 (see 

ISBA/20/LTC/13, paras. 11-13) in order to select duly qualified candidates and 

alternates from developing States at the end of March 2016.  

8. Under the streamlined process, the Commission would appoint a training 

subgroup to recommend candidates for training opportuni ties, on the basis of the 

selection criteria and considerations approved by the Commission, and taking into 

account consultations between the contractor and the secretariat. The subgroup 

would work with the secretariat between sessions to identify appropri ate candidates 

for training. The recommendations by the subgroup would be submitted to the 

Commission for approval by e-mail or other electronic means.  

9. At its most recent session, the Commission noted that it would be timely to 

review its current recommendations for the guidance of contractors and sponsoring 

States relating to training programme under plans of work for exploration (see 

ISBA/21/C/16, para. 6), in particular in the light of its concern over the short notice 

provided by some contractors with regard to training opportunities. The Commission  

is invited to provide further guidance in this respect.  

 

http://undocs.org/ISBA/20/LTC/13
http://undocs.org/ISBA/21/C/16

